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SAPPERS BLOW UP I K BRUNEUS NORTH TOWER OF
THE CRYSTAL PALACE IN 1941 .
The object above the nymphs' helmet is a barrage balloon.



p

E x c a v a t i o n s a t T h e C r y s t a l P a l a c e T e d C o l e s
The excavation reports below were Þrst submitted to the Southwarl< and Lambeth
Archaeoiogical Society Newsletter for publication in 1990, but the interval between
nos. 71 and 72 stretched for another seven years until a new editor was found. They
were Þrst published last year.
Ted Coles had been a long-term member of SLAS and spent several years recording
and excavating on the site of Crystal Palace before retiring to Middlesborough.
I have edited both Introductions to read a little better but have left the excavation
reports as the author's draft. It's hard work matching the descriptions with the
prepared plans and I welcome informed members' comments, and any notes on
other archaeological work at The Crystal Palace.

B r u n e i ' s T o w e r s

I n t r o d u c t i o n

The Crystal Palace opened on June 18th 1854, and was destroyed by Þre on
November 30th 1936, except for two free-standing water towers that stood at each
end. During the last war these could have been used as landmarks for enemy
bombers because of their position on top of Sydenham Hill, so the North Tower was
blown up and fell across the old Aquarium site, and the South Tower was dismantled
as it was closer to roads and houses.




